St. Mary Education Committee
October 27, 2021 – 5:30 pm
Meeting Minutes 
Members Present:  Father Brad Whistle, Janet Vannatter, Jaime Paxton, Kelly Yazigi, Chris Miller, Andrew DuPerrieu, David Gavin, Jenny Nunley, Robbie Shoulta, April Dunn, Michael Eck, and Stefanie Suazo
Members Not Present:  
St. Mary /Diocesan Staff Present:  Monica Hayden, Doug Shelton, Mary Smith, Ashely Wright, and Robin Mowers
Visitors Present:  None
Meeting Called to Order – 5:32 pm
Opening Prayer – Our Father
Approval of Minutes – The meeting minutes from the regular meeting on September 22, 2021, were approved by consensus, with corrections to attendance. 
Episcopal Vicar Update - None
Administrator Updates - 
Director Updates – Verbal report provided.  Masking has stopped as Monday, October 25, 2021, public schools will stop masking on Friday.  Test to stay should be up and running on Monday, November 1, 2021, in our schools.  Testing will be at High School.  In the written report there are numbers that corelate the MAP testing that St. Mary’s does to the KPREP testing that the Public Schools do in Paducah, and how we compare.  St. Mary’s is well above the public schools in the area.  Eighty-four percent of our elementary students are at or above their grade level, and plans are in place to assist those that are falling behind their grade level.  ACT and PSAT scores for the High School will be coming soon.
Elementary School – Written report provided.  The Priest’s presents in the building has been a very positive thing for the students.    
High/Middle School – Written report provided.  Oktoberfest was awesome and well attended this year.  Well done and a very good feel to it.  
Reports Continued:
Catholic Identify – No report.
Advancement and Enrollment – Written and Verbal report provided.  Oktoberfest was well attended, however not as much money was raised, roughly $10,000.  They are learning a few things for next time.  It was mentioned maybe this needs to be considered a goodwill event and not necessarily a fundraiser.  There have been lots of positive feedback.  The gift basket money collection worked well with minimum bid values.  The Annual Fund went out along with Viking Society letters, and we are close to our goal due to a $50,000 unrestricted endowment donation that went to the general fund.  There are already tours beginning for the next school year.  Dinners are coming up on November 6th, there has been a good response and those not able to attend have often purchased the dinner value, as well as a few other donations for the event.  Brittany Washburn is assisting with organizing alumni events, Blue/Gold night will be November 20, 2021.  
Building & Grounds – No Report.
Finance Report – Financials will be next month for September and October.   
Technology – No Report 
Booster Club – No Report
Old Business – HVAC unit was discussed and Monica would like to start from scratch on the planning of this replacement.  She plans to include this into the Strategic Plan for the school.    
New Business –
None
Next Meeting November 17, 2021, at 5:30 pm.
Closing Prayer         
Adjourned at 6:17 pm


